
March 29, 2018 Regular Session Governing Board 
 
Item 7 – Discussion Item – Data Sharing With Campbell Union High School District 
  
Questions regarding Data Sharing Agreement Between Campbell Union High School District and 
Campbell Union School District: 

Section 4.2 - Are we comfortable with the terms and with CUHSD determining our process for 
notifying our parents? Do we need their permission to change our notifications? 

Section 5.1 - Would we be comfortable with CUHSD making agreements with a third party with our 
students’ data?  We may want assurances of how the demographer will protect the data.  

Section 5.6.2 - Concerns about the information being transferred via email.  We will want assurances 
of secure transfers, not across email that might be stored for a long duration.  

Section 11.9 - We feel that we should not indemnify CUHSD and we would want assurances of how 
they will protect our students and families if the data was compromised in some way.  

Concern regarding CUSD staff work involved in the process of gathering and providing this data to 
Campbell Union High School District. 

 


